
InterOffice Memo 
 

To: William T. Lichter, Village Manager 

From: David A. Dratnol, P.E. Village Engineer 

Date: February 25, 2004 

Subject: Lombard Hills East Phase V 

Project Number: ST-04-07 

 

Twenty-four (24) potential bidders purchased plans for the referenced project.  Ten (10) bids were received 

and opened at 11:00 A.M. on February 24, 2004.  Two (2) bids were disqualified because the Bidder’s 

Certification was not included with the submitted bid documents. 
 

Streets that are part of Lombard Hills East Phase V reconstruction include: 

Berkshire Avenue (Stewart Avenue to Grace Street) 

Stewart Avenue (Sunset Avenue to Pleasant Avenue) 

Lombard Avenue (Sunset Avenue to Pleasant Avenue) 
 

The reconstruction includes curb and gutter, roadway, and sidewalk replacement, sanitary sewer and water 

main replacement, street lighting and drainage improvements within the above limits. 
 

Streets that are part of Lombard Hills East Phase V final surfacing include: 

Sunset Avenue (Stewart Avenue to Grace Street) 

Berkshire Avenue (Main Street to Stewart Avenue) 
 

The final surfacing includes adjusting utility structures and placing bituminous surface course within the 

above project limits.  These roadways were previously reconstructed during Phases II and III. 
 

The results of the bid opening are listed below: 
 

Company TOTAL 

R.W. Dunteman Company $2,019,671.30 

Trine Construction Company $2,245,400.00 

Bartlett Bituminous Asphalt $2,285,413.14 

Martam Construction $2,293,503.00 

Cerniglia Company $2,317,313.10 

Abbey Paving Company, Inc. $2,389,195.50 

Harry W. Kuhn, Inc. $2,422,700.10 

Plote Construction Company $2,580,669.70 

Mola Construction Company, Inc. Disqualified 

M.Q. Construction Company Disqualified 

Engineer’s Estimate $2,421,115.00 
 

The lowest responsible bid is lower than the Engineer’s Estimate.  The project will be primarily funded by 

motor fuel tax.  The Village will fund the water and sanitary sewer improvements as well as the lighting 

portion of the project ($467,671.30).  The MFT allocation will be $1,552,000.00 
 

The Engineering Division recommends the award of this contract to R.W. Dunteman Company of Addison. 
 

Attached are 5 copies of the contract for signature, if the bid is awarded please return all 5 copies to Public 

Works Engineering, so they may be forwarded to IDOT for further processing. 
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